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Johnny Kvernstuen (Cand. Scient.) is a trained toxicologist at the University of Oslo and the 

Norwegian Defence Research Establishment (FFI) since 1993 and has been certified as an European 

Registered Toxicologist since 2003.  

 After working at the Pesticide section at the Norwegian Agricultural Inspection Services he joined 

Jotun A/S where he holds the position as Group Chief Toxicologist. He is an active member in 

substance related groups at the European Council of the Paint, Printing Ink, and Artist’s Colours 

Industry (CEPE) and has been working for the paint industry as a regulatory toxicologist for 25 years. 

 

Short abstract 

Paints protect property/ objects from deterioration (house cladding/ masonry, corrosion), and reduce 

fuel consumption and risk of invasive species (antifoulings). As such these products are positive 

contributors to sustainability. The European Green Deal supports and promotes the use of NAMs for 

regulatory purposes. Once a substance is defined as hazardous several regulations apply. In turn, the 

industry will look for sustainable and less hazardous alternatives. This task may be very resourceful. 

We recognise that use of NAMs are important as useful screening tools for further prioritisation and 

for closing data gaps. We also recognise that there is no one-to-one replacements of animal tests for 

systemic endpoints. In this respect there is a concern that use of NAMs for regulatory purposes may 

give increased risk of false results with regard to hazard classifications for an unpredictable number of 

substance groups without allowing sufficient time to do the necessary product reformulations and –

testing. Another concern is that there will be increased use of the precautionary principle in the weight 

of evidence (WoE) evaluations. Assessment factors are meant to account for the unknowns. 

Additional assessment factors from the WoE evaluations upon already large assessment factors used 

in risk assessments may make demonstrating safe use of any chemical extremely difficult. Having 

these possible consequences in mind, NAMs should first be adopted by the OECD, and their use for 

hazard determination be approved via the UN GHS procedure, to ensure a harmonised approach and 

global alignment.  


